
Noise Ordinance Committee 

October 19, 2016 

Weare Town Offices 

Members in attendance:  Chair, Lori Davis, Gregg McDowell, John 
Vanloendersloot, Selectman’s Rep Keith Lacasse, Eldon Townes, Steve Arwine, 
Jennifer Bohl, Antonia & Greg Swift, Tom Desroisers 
 
Guests:  Samuel Kellman, Richard Annett, Barbara Annett 
 
Public Comment:   
 The guests are from the Lake Horace area.  They voiced a strong concern 
regarding a neighbor in the area shooting tunerite targets.  The committee 
advised them to file a written complaint with the Police Dept., have a meeting 
with Police Dept and if they still have concerns to have a meeting with the Board 
of Selectmen. 
 
Lori brought the committee up to date regarding the committee’s status with the 
BOS.  The BOS agreed to have the Noise Ordinance Committee continue their 
study of a possible Noise Ordinance for the Town of Weare for another year.  The 
members in attendance moved forward with putting together a short survey to 
be offered during the General Election Nov. 8th.  Lori and Gregg will cover this. 
 
Next meeting to be determined after the election. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Lori Davis, Chair 


